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This Week's Program

October 16, 2014

Presenter: Past District Governor Roger Schulte and
Paulette Schulte

Program: Saving Smiles…Changing Lives  Our
Rotaplast Mission to India

A Rotary Mission Providing Cleft Lip and Palate Surgery

Each year thousands of children are born with cleft lip
and palette anomalies. In many developing areas of the

world treatment is not available.  Untreated, these children are ridiculed,
rejected from society, and often deprived of an education. They are prone to
serious upper respiratory problems, hearing loss, speech and dental problems.
Rotaplast works locally with Rotarians to educate families and communities to
provide free operations and therapeutic follow-up care for the patients.  

On Thursday, October 16, 2014, former District Governor (2010-11) Roger and
his wife Paulette will share their experiences as non-medical volunteers in Delhi,
India with Rotaplast, International.  They will detail how 90 minutes changed the
life of a child with a cleft lip and palate and her family forever.

Bio 

Serving on a medical mission to New Delhi, India, Roger and Paulette Schulte
personally witnessed the humanitarian results of Rotaplast, a nonprofit
organization through which Rotarians and volunteers provide reconstructive
surgeries and treatments to children with cleft lips, cleft palates and related
anomalies.

Roger is a native Californian, who grew up in Northern California. He holds an
undergraduate degree from the University of California at Davis and an MA in
education from Stanford University. Before retiring in 2006, his career spanned
40 years in California public education, first as an English/drama teacher and
then as a school administrator. His favorite assignment was a 20 year gig as a
junior high school principal in the Upland Unified School District.

On November 2007, Roger met Paulette while on an Upland Chamber of
Commerce trip to China. Wonderful things in life happened. During his year as
district governor they were married on December 18, 2010, and honeymooned
in Paris over Christmas. Paulette is a retired director for the Cardio-vascular
Research Institute at the University of California San Francisco 

Roger joined Rotary in 1978. He was president of the Rotary Club of Upland in
1984-85 and served as District 5300’s governor in 2010-11. He is most proud of
initiating and being the first chairman of three major district youth leadership
training programs: RYLA, the Interact Symposium, and the Teen Leadership

http://GreenValleyRotary.org/


Joe Hardy Jr.
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Wedding
Anniversaries

Christine L. Smith 
Nov 02

Events
 
October 2014
10/16 -  Club Meeting: Roger
Schulte, Rotoplast Mission
10/23 -  Club Meeting: Larry
Skaggs, District Governor
Meeting
10/24 -  World Polio Day
10/30 -  Club Meeting: C.J.
Coolidge, Author
November 2014
11/06 -  Salute to Veterans, Dave
Jockman
11/07 -  Rotary Round-Up
11/11 -  Green Valley Board of
Directors Meeting
11/13 -  Club Meeting: Craft Talk
with Bob Dworkin  

Camp. During his governor year he held the successful Million Dollar
Foundation Dinner, sent a team of non-medical district volunteers to Guatemala
on a Rotaplast mission, and probably most memorably featured a lobster fest
during his district conference.

Roger and Paulette are multiple Paul Harris Fellows, Rotary Foundation
Benefactors, and Bequest Society Members. Roger has personally participated
in Rotary’s effort to eradicate polio in the Uttar Pradesh region of India. In the
spring of 2010 he traveled to Peru as a non-medical volunteer on a Rotaplast.
He and his wife have delivered wheelchairs in Hermosillo, Mexico, and annually
participate in the District’s SuperBuild outside of Tecate, Mexico.

Retired, their passion is to use their skills and talents to serve humanity through
Rotary.
 
Sergeant-at-Arms: Weekly Bulletin Scribes
10/16 David Lee        10/16 Bob Hulshouser
10/23 Jay Larsen 10/23 Jim Paxton
10/30 Susan Johnson       10/30 Richard Perlman

Rotary Recap

October 9, 2014
By Steve Tucker & Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) past president Melinda Margolis wielded the
gavel at last Thursday morning’s meeting, in the absence of President Jack
Ewing.  Guest introductions included visiting Rotarian and prospective member
Debbie Mitsch, a 24 year member of the Chino California Club now residing
here; William Horne, candidate  for District Court Judge Department 5  and
former Assembly member;  Nathan Hanuscin, his mother Maria Hanuscin and
John Scott, all present for the Student of the Month presentation and one very
well- behaved young lady, Kava,  under the mindful  arm of Ashley Mahaney. 
Announcements emanated from Jim Frey, regarding Opportunity Village
volunteer opportunities available weekends throughout October.  Christine
Smith plugged the upcoming Corazon SuperBuild.  The Club was reminded that
our District Governor visit is October 23, and Dave Jochman pitched "The Fill
theTruck Book Drive".

Past President Mike Peterson presented
the Student of the Month Nathan
Hanuscin, a GVHS senior in the
Advanced Placement program.  Nathan is
#1 in his class and a valedictorian
candidate with a 4.86 GPA.  He is a five-
time scholar/athlete adding three varsity
letters in soccer and bowling (including a
perfect 300 game) to his academic

achievements.  He plans on attending UNLV,  majoring in computer
engineering.    A standing ovation accompanied Mike P's presentation of the
Student of the Month Plaque and a gift certificate from Barnes and Noble to this
extraordinary student.

Past Pres Mike also presided over Happy Dollars.  Brian Whitaker earned a fine
exemption for answering that Mrs. O’Leary’s cow was the alleged culprit who
started the Chicago Fire, way back when.  Next up was easily the most
outstanding birthday recognition of this Rotary year.  Board member Dave
Chase donated $1000 to our Rotary Foundation of Nevada.  The donation was
contingent upon the Foundation Chair, Susan J.,  singing Happy Birthday to

 



him.  Judge Susan not only accommodated, but also delivered the ditty precisely
as performed by Marilyn Monroe for JFK, a half century ago.  “Wow” on many
levels!!  

Christine Smith contributed ten bucks, telling us of the recent gathering of 50
family members from five generations in Chicago, celebrating the almost 100
year- life of her recently diseased mother.   Christine also mentioned an
important birthday of her own which she celebrated recently.  Many more happy
bucks and a few dammit dollars from other members followed.  The two oft-
recurring themes were  1) rave reviews for the Club Gala last week and 2)
congratulations to our outstanding Student of the Month.  Latecomers spinning
the wheel were Christine S , Jerry  (“I’m running for realtor”) Holinski, Bob
Dworkin and President Elect Duane Frizell.  Duane spun “all pay”, but agreed to
cover for the assembled masses.  An out-of-the ordinary latecomer was visiting
Rotarian Dick Schwarz, a new arrival from Ohio who now resides in Henderson. 
We hope that Dick is a prospective member.

We held a brief Club Assembly regarding the Gala.  It was agreed that Chair
Shelia Callum and her outstanding select committee pulled off quite an evening
for us and for the community.  Kudos to Shelia, Melinda Margolis, Duane F.,
 Susan J. , George Baggott, Caroline Orzes, Judy Lloyd, David Chase (and
whomever I may have missed).  Final financial figures are not yet available, but
we are expecting to repeat the “Perfect Pairing” fundraising and community
recognition event again next year.

Darcy Dougherty handled the drawing.  Susan J.,  aka “MM”, held the winning
ticket and drew a 9 before leading us in the 4-Way Test to wind up another
eventful morning meeting of the RCGV.

Visiting Rotarians
Debbie Mitsch - Chino, California 
Dick Schwartz - Ohio

 

Guests
William Horne
Nathan Hanuscin - GVHS Student of the Month
Maria Hanuscin
John Scott - GVHS Principal

 


